
 
 

 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING 
IJmond North Sea Canal Area 
Central Nautical Management 

 
 
 
Announcement No. 65/2022 IJmuiden,             2022 
 
Subject:  Installation of fixed means of access to the lay-by dolphins in the Zuidertoeleidingskanaal 

at Velsen 
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) Harbour 
Master, announces the following: 
 
Description of the activities 
For the purpose of the construction of fixed means of access to the lay-by dolphins in the 
Zuidertoeleidingskanaal (approach channel to the South Lock) at Velsen, the following activities will be 
carried out in the period between week 47 and week 50 of 2022: 
 

• Installation of fixed means of access to the lay-by dolphins; 

• Removal of the temporary means of access. 
 
Consequences for shipping  
 

• Some inconvenience to traffic and a slight narrowing of the waterway may occur during the 
mooring of the work pontoons; 

• Mooring space at the lay-by may be limited during the activities. 
 
 
Should you have any questions about this Announcement, please contact the Duty Operations Manager at 
the following telephone number: +31 205 234 692. 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) Harbour 
Master, 
 
 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 
 
 
 
 
 


